
July 21, 2021 -
Beat the rush!  Please come early to the 10am Annual Board meeting in the 
Pavilion on Sat. July 24th.  Everyone is required to register, and fill out a sign in 
page if you have questions to the board.

July 20, 2021 - 
2021 Election Committee Report
Below is the LTRVP Ballot Custody Process and Procedure and the final report 
for ballots received totaling 297. The election committee will meet on the Friday 
prior to the annual meeting to open the sealed envelopes and tally the votes. 
Candidates have been invited to observe this process but will be excused prior to 
the final tally. The final tally for each candidate will be shared at the annual 
meeting Saturday, July 24, 2021 in the pavilion at 10:00 AM. Only two (2) ballots 
were returned due to an invalid address.

July 15, 2021 - Message from the Board
Mosquito Spraying  Clarification:  The mosquito spraying/fogging will be done on 
Monday & Thursday nights commencing at 9:00PM (subject to conditions). The 
application is subject to strict guidelines. There is only one pass on the route 
while fogging. This is contrary to past years applications but is now compliant 
with the product use requirements.
Dust Control - The Board has been in continuous contact with Olsen’s regarding 
servicing our park dust control needs. Olsen’s is working on it but their action  is 
subject to product availability. 
River Access - A cable has been placed at B & P St. river access. This is not a 
deeded LEGAL ACCESS but rather an accommodation to owners that has been 
provided through the years. As you know, this area is the location of a sewer lift 
station that requires regular maintenance and unexpected repairs. It must be 
accessible to the backhoe, service technicians and park employees. Additionally, 
it could be used by emergency personnel for medical, rescue & fire issues. 
Recent heavy use by fun seekers resulted in ATVs, UTVs, golf carts and vehicles 
blocking the intended use area. A 47” wide access has been provided to 
accommodate pedestrians, wheelchairs, motorized handicap devices, bicycles,  
kayak drop-offs, etc. We regret the need to cable the area but hope you 
understand the need.

July 15, 2021 - Message from the Election Committee
REMINDER - Only ballots received before midnight, Monday, July 19, 2021 will 
be included in the tally.       



Hello,  Attached are the ballot control numbers we have received as of 
7/15/2021. Our only base of reference is the special election last year when 270  
ballots were submitted. As of today 273 ballots have been submitted. There are 
two more opportunities to drop your ballot off in person. In the pavilion at 10:00 
AM Saturday, July 17th and Monday, July 19th.
Thanks Everyone, 2021 Election Committee

July 7, 2021 - Message from Election Committee:
The attached report, sorted by envelope control numbers, is an update of ballots 
received. If you are concerned the mail will not get your ballot to us before the 
7/19/21 deadline we will have two more opportunities for you to drop off ballots in 
person at 10:00 AM in the pavilion. 
Saturday, July 17, 2021 and Monday, July 19, 2021
Votes from ballots received after July 19, 2021 will not be counted.
The ballot custody process requires all ballot envelopes to remain sealed until 
the five election committee members meet to begin the tally. In addition, our 
committee will have three witnesses and has invited all candidates to observe the 
process. Candidates will be excused after all ballots are opened and before the 
final tally is calculated.
If you are a notary and would like to volunteer as a witness and notary please 
contact me at chrisdolan2020@outlook.com.
Respectfully, 2021 Election Committee

July 1, 2021 - Message from Election Committee:
The 2021 election committee continues to take their task very seriously and we 
want everyone that is eligible to vote to have that opportunity. In an effort to help 
lot owners get their ballots returned this committee found a generous donor to 
pay for all return postage and have scheduled dates for lot owners to drop ballots 
off in person right here in the park. We also want you to be confident your ballot 
envelope has been received and know your vote will be counted. As of July 1, 
2021 the attached report, sorted by envelope control numbers, shows the ballots 
we have received.
Respectfully, 2021 Election Committee



